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Dear Parent/Carers,
A BIG THANK YOU TO YOU ALL!
I would like to begin by thanking everyone for your understanding, patience and support during an extremely difficult year. You have worked alongside us to help in keeping our children, families and staff as safe as possible in school, and this has been truly appreciated by us all.

We were thrilled to be able to hold our sports days, especially when so many schools were cancelling theirs, and we know how excited the children were to have you there to watch them. Thank you for following all our recommendations and guidance, which meant it was safe and enjoyable for all those involved and hopefully created a positive memory for the future.
Announced updates for September 2021:
Following announcements by the Prime Minister and Education Secretary, it will no longer be necessary for us to stagger start and finish times or for us to continue with strict bubbles. This means that from September 2021, all children will once again start school at 8.55am and finish at 3.15pm. We ask that parents continue to drop off and collect as follows, which will allow for less crowding in the corridors:
MISS SHARP/MISS BUCCIERI 

--- 
At the courtyard gates.

MISS MILLER/MRS DRAYTON
---
The main double doors into the corridor.

MRS DAVIE/MRS DICKENS & MRS TURNBULL    ---   The outside classroom doors located  

                                                                                              near to the office entrance.

From September:

· Strict bubbles will no longer be in place, meaning that children will be able to enjoy play times with their friends from other classes. 

· Lunch times will be in the school hall, where cooked meals will resume and there will be two lunchtime sittings.
First sitting: Nursery & Reception children. 
12.00 – 12.40pm

Second sitting: Year 1 & Year 2 children.
12.40 –   1.15pm

Government guidance states:

‘’Many of the key restrictions on education will come to an end. This does not mean the end of the pandemic and some restrictions on education will be kept in place. We are moving into a new phase of managing Covid, from strict rules towards greater personal responsibility.’’

For these reasons, we ask that from September, parents and carers make considered decisions about social distancing whilst in the school grounds and around entrances and exits and also exercise their own personal right to continue to wear face masks if they wish to do so.
We hope that by September, almost all adults will be single/double vaccinated as this will provide the strongest protection against covid-19. We would encourage all those eligible to get their vaccines as soon as possible.

The vast majority of staff in school are already double vaccinated and before September all staff will be fully vaccinated. 
What are the changes with regard to isolation?
The current information is:
‘’From August 16th, children will only need to isolate if they have tested positive for covid-19. Instead of groups of children being sent home from school, children/families  will be told if they have been in contact with a positive case and will be advised to get a PCR test.’’
‘’From the autumn term, fully vaccinated teachers and education staff will be able to remain in the classroom if in close contact with a covid-19 case.’’
I am sure you will feel reassured by this change in rules, which hopefully will lead to less disruption for children’s education and means that children can stay in school unless they receive a positive test result or are identified directly by NHS Test and Trace as a close contact. 
Please also see letter for updated information from the Department For Education.

Face to Face contact with staff members at school:

In the autumn term, we will continue to ask parents/carers to contact the school by telephone or email wherever possible, and in particular where it is not vital that you speak face to face. This is an ongoing measure which can help to prevent the risk of infection without having a negative impact on children’s learning and education. If it is vital that you speak to a member of staff, please phone to make an appointment or email on parents@bushfieldinfants.co.uk  or if it is urgent, please wait and approach staff with due regard for those waiting to collect or drop their children off.
PLEASE BE AWARE THAT THE FIRST TWO DAYS OF THE AUTUMN TERM WILL BE TRANSITION DAYS, TO HELP CHILDREN SETTLE INTO THEIR NEW CLASSES. HALF OF EACH CLASS WILL ATTEND ON THURSDAY 02/09/21 AND THE OTHER HALF WILL ATTEND ON FRIDAY 03/09/21. 

ALL CHILDREN WILL ATTEND FROM MONDAY SEPTEMBER 6TH.

YOU WILL HAVE ALREADY RECEIVED A SEPERATE NOTIFICATION TO CONFIRM WHICH TRANSITION DAY YOUR CHILD WILL ATTEND.
     Thank you.    
     Mrs T Bass
